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Mr. Chairman
Sri Lanka has declared Year 2007 as the “Year of Accessibility” as an indication of the commitment of the Government of Sri Lanka towards fulfilling the aspirations of persons with disabilities.  This follows the personal commitment given by the President of Sri Lanka, His Excellency Mahinda Rajapaksa, in his election manifesto in 2005 to take necessary steps including the enactment of legislation to ensure that all persons with disabilities are treated as respected and able citizens without discrimination. The signing of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities today is therefore an important occasion for us in Sri Lanka, and a manifestation of the democratic tradition in our country under which each every individual including disabled persons are guaranteed equal rights. 
Sri Lanka has already drafted national policy on disabled persons, and is committed to granting the following specific facilities, among others: 

· convenient access facilities for persons with disabilities to all public buildings as a matter of priority
· establishments with over 100 employees to reserve 3% of employment opportunities to disabled persons 

· each family with a disabled person and not having any income to be provided a monthly grant

· shelter for the disabled 

· funds to be made available from the President’s Fund to meet the entire cost of surgery for disabled persons

The Ministry for Social Services and Social Welfare which has the responsibility of translating national policy with respect to disabled persons into action, works successfully with private sector partners who are collaborating under their Social Responsibility Programmes, INGOs, NGOs and relevant line Ministries and line agencies in Sri Lanka, to ensure that the provisions of the Convention and National Policy on the Disabled is carried out. 

“The Disability Rights Bill” which is under consideration at present in Sri Lanka seeks to establish an independent “Disability Rights Authority” to protect and promote the rights of persons with disabilities.  The Government has started taking meaningful measures to change the legal and administrative system to remove all barriers that obstruct disabled persons from fulfilling their aspirations.

In terms of Article 7 of the Convention, the Department of Social Services in Sri Lanka has already established Early Detection Centres to screen and identify children with disabilities at very early stages. This early intervention helps children to get the attention they require as early as possible. 

We firmly believe that physical impairment cannot prevent the human spirit from aspiring for the highest goals in life.  The Government of Sri Lanka is taking all measures to create awareness and impress upon society that it is the responsibility of all to ensure that persons with disabilities are ensured equal rights and dignity and are able to sustain their lives independently. 
Thank you. 

